
                  City of Clay 
                         P.O. Box 345 

                   Clay, AL 35048-0345 
 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 
February 25th, 2025 

The City Council of the City of Clay met in regular session on Tuesday, February 25th, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. at Clay City Hall. 
Mayor Charles Webster presided over the meeting and Ronnie Dixon served as recorder. 

Councilor Dean Kirkner led in prayer. Mayor Webster led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mayor Webster called the meeting to order and roll call was conducted as follows: Councilors Becky Johnson, Bo Johnson, 
Dean Kirkner, Chris Nail, Orletta Rush and Mayor Webster.   
 
Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of February 11th, 2025. Councilor Dean Kirkner 
made a motion to approve the Council meeting minutes of February 11th, 2025, which was seconded by Councilor Bo Johnson and approved by a 
unanimous voice vote. 
 
Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight’s Meeting Agenda. Councilor Orletta Rush made a motion to approve the 
Meeting Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Chris Nail and approved by a unanimous voice vote. 

Mayor Webster called for a motion to approve tonight’s Consent Agenda. Councilor Becky Johnson made a motion to approve tonight’s 
Consent Agenda, which was seconded by Councilor Orletta Rush.  The motion was put before the Council and a roll call vote was 
conducted with the following result: Yeas: Becky Johnson, Bo Johnson, Dean Kirkner, Chris Nail, Orletta Rush and Mayor Webster.   

Under City Manager’s report, Mr. Dixon Introduced David Vinson of Trussville Parks and Recreation to speak about the 
Miracle League opening on April 17th with a $25.00 registration fee.  Mr. Vinson thanked the Mayor and Council for working 
with Pinson.  A motion was made to approve the Selected Voting Delegates.   Councilor Becky Johnson made a motion to approve the 
delegates which was seconded by Councilor Bo Johson and approved by a unanimous voice vote. The May 13th Council meeting will be held on 
May 20th due to scheduling conflicts. 

Under Public Hearings there were none. 

Under Resolutions, Ordinances, Orders, and other Business, there were none. 

Under the Mayor and Council Comments, Mayor announced the Center Point Fire Department Candidate School opened 
on February 24th. 

Councilor Becky Johnson, Councilor Bo Johnson, and Councilor Dean Kirkner had no report. 

Councilor Chris Nail announced that the School Grants are caught up. 

Councilor Orletta Rush announced that Schools are getting ready for testing. 
 
Public Comments: Timothy and Monica Robinson of 5718 Bent Creek Drive were present to speak on behalf of the Tri-
Neighborhood HOA. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Ronnie Dixon  


